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Principalôs Message 

 
Kia koutou 

 

It was great to see the many students and their whanau at parent  

interviews last night.  I trust you had good learning conversations about 

where your daughter is at and the next steps needed for continued  

progress. 

 

Last weekend, the Queen’s High School Formal for Year 12 and Year 13 

students was held at the Glenroy and was a fantastic success.  The  

auditorium was beautifully decorated as an Enchanted Forest and we  

enjoyed a lovely dinner in between many photos and lots of dancing.  

Thank you and well done to the Formal Committee, for making this such a 

memorable and fun occasion.   

 

Thank you to everyone who made both the Open Mornings and Open 

Night such a success.  The feedback was very positive with our visitors  

commenting on the real warmth and the genuine relationships between  

students and staff here at Queen’s. We know that achievement starts with 

girls being happy, engaged and challenged in their learning as well as  

feeling comfortable and valued at school. The Maanakitangi which lies at 

the heart of our school was clearly evident to our visitors.   

 

We are privileged to be hosting a presentation titled óThe Adolescent Brainô by Kathryn Berkett.  She will explain, in simple 

real language, what is going on for an adolescent, in their brains and in their bodies.  

I extend an invite to you all, entry is by koha and starts at 7pm, Monday 20th August, in our school library.   

 

Barbara Agnew 

Principal 

Upcoming Events: 
 

August  

 

13 - 15 Yr11 and 12 PE Ski Trip 

 

14 - 16 Science Wananga 

 

16  Yr 10 Hidden Figures trip to the 

 Planetarium 

 

20  The Adolescent Brain by  

 Kathryn Berkett 

 

22 - 25 Senior History/Economics trip  

 

23  Careers Evening 

 

24  Yr 9 Scholarships due 

 

September 

3 - 7  Winter Sports week 
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Parent Information 
 

Parent Portal 

At Queen’s we use the parent portal on our management system to communicate a lot of information with parents and  

students. On this parent portal, parents and students can access information about absences, timetable classes, school notices 

and school reports. In the next couple of months we also have option selection for 2019 which will need to be completed by 

parents through the parent portal. 

Parents will receive another email with their log in details and passwords that were sent out at the start of the year. If you 

have trouble logging in please contact the school office. 

HOW TO ACCESS THE PARENT PORTAL 

Step 1 Go to the school website http://queens.school.nz/  
 
Step 2 Click on the sign in button  
 
Step3 Click on the KAMAR/Parent Portal button 
 
Step 4 Log in using your user name and password that will be shared with you 
 

Careers and option selection 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Careers and Options Evening 2018 

Thursday 23 August, 7.00 pm, School Hall 
 

Yes - It’s that time again! 

Students will soon be needing to choose courses for 

2019: 

 

-Prepare to make wise and informed decisions! 

Teachers from all school subject areas will be there to 

advise and inform you. 

-A number of Tertiary Providers will be here to help 

you plan your Pathway into the future – beyond school. 

-A number of successful QHS Ex-girls will be here to 

tell you about their journeys so far – always  

good-listening, helpful and inspirational! 

 

Tea, coffee and supper provided. 

 
 
 

Timeline for Option Selection 2019 
 

17 August  An electronic copy of the course  

  information booklet will be sent out. 

 

17 Augustï 1 September  

  Select subjects on the parent portal. If you 

  are having trouble with this process please 

  contact the school.  

  More information to follow. You will also 

  need to confirm you are eligible for some   

  subjects with teachers. 

 

23 August Careers/Option evening 7pm  
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DepartmentsðVisual and Performing Arts  

 

 
 
 
 

Examples of Senior Art work  
Below are some examples of Year 12 and 13 paintings portfolios.   

Top left Ella Montgomery, Bottom Left Molly Stephenson and Right Serena Malloch. 
 
 

Fabric Technology student Spiro Hansen’s  

entry in the Hokonui Fashion Awards. He was a 

finalist in the Avant Garde Section. 

Congratulations to Shy Smith who took part in the World  

Championships of Performing Arts in Los Angeles.  

From this competition Shy won a scholarship to attend the  

New York Performing Arts Academy next year. Well done Shy! 



 

  www.queens.school.nz           Telephone 03 455 7212           Email qhs@queens.school.nz 

Queen’s News 
                                         FRIDAY 10 August 2018     

Competitions 
 

Spelling Bee 

After the success of our inaugural Year 9 Spelling Bee last year, the English Department held our second ‘Bee’ on Friday 27 th 

August.  This year, the event was open to all students in Years 9 and 10, with 23 competitors lining up to test their skill and 

their wits. I think the English teachers were as nervous as the participants as the numbers slowly whittled down to the final 

three. Fortunately, we had our very busy, buzzy bee, Ms Signal, MC extraordinaire, to break the tension with some truly  

awful bee jokes throughout! 

 

Our last year’s winner, Lily Sudol-Ware took out the competition again this year. However, she was issued a real challenge 

by the 2nd and 3rd place-getters – Te Anahera Weepers (Yr 9) and Micaela Silan (Yr 9) respectively.  

 

Prior to the Spelling Bee, each junior class had a substantial list of words to learn over Term 2 - words ranging from azure to 

uxorious and everything in-between!  From this our students came to understand that, with determination and perseverance, 

it is quite possible to learn things – even those skills they may find difficult.  Cheyenne Little and Jenna Savage-Mason  

jointly won the trophy for the most improved Year 9 spellers over this time. 

 

Congratulations to our winners, to all our girls who worked hard on their spelling through the term, and to those who showed 

such courage in entering the Spelling Bee. The generosity of a number of organisations enabled us to present prizes to all our 

participants and the winners. Huge thanks go to the St. Kilda Sunrise Rotary Club, our PSTA, the University Bookshop, The 

Warehouse, Warehouse Stationery, McDonalds and Subway. Thank you for your support of the initiative and our students. 

 

Lily Sudol-Ware was selected as one of 14 students from the lower South Island to participate in the NZ Spelling Bee  

regional final on this week. Lily performed particularly well and successfully made it to Round 5 of the 8-round competition. 

We are very proud of her efforts. 

 

Samoan Language Competition 
Last week Ashley Pulieata (right) travelled to Wellington and competed in the National  

Samoan Language Speech Competition. Ashley took out the competition gaining first place. 

Well done Ashley! 

 
Also, congratulations to Vaitosina Fuli & Leah Faitonu who competed in the inaugural Pasifika 

Voices 2018.  Particular mention to Vaitosina who gained 2nd place in the Senior Speech  

Section, well done!! 
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Sports 
 

High Performance Xcelerator ProgrammeðZoe Thomas 
 

I was selected for the High Performance NZ 2018 intake for the two-year  

Xcelerator programme. The programme has been running for many years,  

producing high performance athletes in a wide variety of sports including athletics, 

hockey, football, karate and rowing. I was selected for football. 
 

The programme started in May, with a three-day weekend athlete camp in  

Invercargill. There were about 20 athletes from Dunedin, and we were joined by 

15 athletes from Southland. At the camp we did workshops, seminars and physical 

sessions covering character strengths, psychological skills, healthy eating, yoga, 

and track cycling. The weekend was a great way to meet others with similar  

aspirations but across different sports. After the camp, we now have two gym  

sessions a week, and usually an evening of seminars and workshops once or twice 

a month which cover topics such as social media, coach-ability, and time  

management. 
 

I am really enjoying the programme. It is great to be around high achieving  

athletes and see what they are facing, working on and celebrating.  

I recommend applying in early 2019 if this programme would be useful to you. 

 

 

Trans-Tasman Netball Game for Juniors 
 

On Tuesday 7 August our 10A and 9A netball teams played against teams from St Phillips Collegiate, Alice Springs,  

Australia. The games were evenly matched and played with great sportsmanship.  Special thanks to ex-student, Louise  

Nicolson and senior student Iunisi Finau for umpiring the games and to coaches, Siobhan Stringer and Kathryn Dawe for 

making themselves available to coach.  The 10A team lost 16-10 and the 9A were unlucky to lose 18-17.  It was also great to 

see whanau and students supporting these games. 

 
Staff V Prefects football match 

 
Earlier this term the Prefects and Staff had their annual football match. 

The game was played under perfect conditions at lunchtime.  

For a while both sides were pretty evenly matched. In the end the  

Prefects came out the stronger team pipping the Staff in the last  

minute.  

Well done to the Prefects and keep practising until next year Staff. 
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DepartmentsðBusiness Studies 
 

Below are some products that the Business Studies students are currently selling. If you are interested in  

purchasing some of these please go to the Facebook site for the product. 
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QUEENôS CHARITABLE TRUST  

YEAR 9 SCHOLARSHIPS  
 
Year 9 students are eligible to apply for a mid-year scholarship. 

This is for students who have already made a positive contribution to Queen’s in their first six months at 

the school.  

These students will have been involved in a number of areas including co-curricular and/or extracurricular  

activities. Excellent classroom participation and contribution, with special achievement in their selected area is required. The 

students will exhibit a positive and supportive attitude towards the staff and other students. There are five Queen’s Charitable 

Trust Scholarships each valued at $500.  

The amount will be credited to the student’s school account to cover any school–based costs.  

Students are nominated for these scholarships by anyone involved with the students, such as classroom  

teachers, leaders of any given group and coaches. Students can also self-nominate, by completing a form which has been 

emailed to all Year 9 parents and caregivers or if you need a hard copy these can be collected from the student office.  

 

All the information is then collated and made available for the selection panel, with the Principal making the final decision.  

 

For an application form or for more information please contact the school office. 

 
Scholarship Areas: 

¶ Academic Scholarship  

¶ Sports Scholarship  

¶ Cultural Scholarship  

¶ Service Scholarship  

¶ All Round Scholarship  

 

Applications are due to the Student Office before 24th August.  

 
 
BNZ closed for good 

 
On Wednesday 8 August we had staff from BNZ introduce the My Moni App to Yr 10, Yr 11 and Yr 12 students.  The App 

allows the students to make decisions about scenarios and provides them with feedback on these decisions.   The students can 

then try other scenarios using the information they have learned from their feedback.  Senior students and staff were able to 

attend a session on being ‘Scam Safe’.   
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Parent Information Evening 


